
SHIRE NOTES
August Ordinary Council Meeting
Due to commitments by a number of Councillors, which would have left
Council without a quorum, the August Council meeting has been
deferred for a week to 23 August 2007. As this meeting will adopt a Budget for
2007/08, the deferral means another week before rate notices are issued!

Celebrations
From the record included in the Shire of Tammin’s history book Wheat, Wool and Wodjil, the
Meckering Road Board was established in 1895 and stretched from the Northam, Toodyay
and York District boundaries eastward almost to Merredin. A Tammin representative joined
the Meckering Road Board in 1904. The Kellerberrin Road Board was formed on 17 October
1908. The Meckering Road Board subsequently became the Cunderdin Road District on 3
November 1944.

On 18 June 1948 the Tammin Road District was gazetted with the first meeting of the
Tammin Road Board being held on 9 August 1948.

This event is to be celebrated on it’s 60th Anniversary next year. Council has
determined the appropriate date being 9 August 2008 – 60 years after the Council’s
first meeting.

Details of the celebrations will be publicised as arrangements are firmed up.

Land Release
Landcorp has released 8 blocks of land for sale.

Lot 95 – 44 Walston Street – is offered at $8,000. The other
lots, in Draper Street and Uppill Street, are offered at $5,000.
All have a 2½ year building condition. For full details, check out
Landcorp’s WEB site – www.landcorp.com.au and select
Tammin from the All Localities Tab.

Livesey North Rd
Council has agreed to the redesign of the Livesey North Rd
intersection with Great Eastern Highway on the eastern side of
Livesey Crossing to improve the motorists’ vision exiting
Livesey North Rd to the west.

A costing of the project will now be carried out to progress the project.

Donnan Park HWS
Following the failure of one of the HWS (home team Changerooms) and the difficulty
obtaining access to unit at the back of the plumbers duct located between the ladies
and gents toilets, the new unit and the existing working unit are to be relocated to the
nook behind the door in the Umpires Room. All going well, this work will be
completed on 25 July 2007.

M.G. (Mick) Oliver, Chief Executive Officer


